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Church and District News 

FROM REV. AND MRS. L. SAUNDERS 

Dear Highway Friends: 
It’s time we shared our joy with you in 

praise to the great, heavenly Father we are 

serving. Mrs. Saunders is well again after a 
successful operation in July. We had an ex- 

cellent doctor-surgeon, who presented no bill 
because we are in the ministry. An uncle, who 

is not a Christian, minded God, however, and 

paid our hospital expenses. How it thrilled 

our hearts to see how God provided. Praise 

His Wonderful Name! 

At our November Rally we had a record 

attendance and in the morning service, Mr. 

Saunders had the privilege of dedicating eight 

children to God. 

Our Missionary Rally, the 28th, with Mryra 

and Charles Sanders, proved a good success 

with a full church in the evening services. 

We are also praising God for a very timely 
gift of $50.00 to us personally and $100.00 to 

the church towards a new furnace, from the 

“Do for Others” Club in the community here. 

We just closed a two-week Prayer and Fast- 

ing Revival for our coming Evangelistic Meet- 

ing Dec. 28-Jan. 9, with Rev. Neale McLain, 

Fairfield, Me., and Deverne Mullen from the 

4th to the 9th. We are believing God for a 

spiritual deepening of church members and a 
reaping of lost souls. God is certainly mindful 

of our little church and we are trusting Him 

for a real moving of His Spirit in our midst. 

We are fighting a hard, fierce battle against 

unconcern and indifference but we have an 

Almighty God on our side! Please place this 

wicked community on your prayer list. God 

is able! 

Lawson and Dorothy Saunders 

FROM MILLVILLE, N. B. 

Dear Highway Friends: 
We would like to give a report of our fall 

meetings. In September Brother and Sister Jack 

MacKenzie was with us for a twelve day meeting 

in Lr. Hainsville. Their labours were much ap- 

preciated, and although the response was not 

great, yet we saw some real victories. Three 

young girls found the Lord as Saviour, and an- 

other was gloriously sanctified, and has been a 

real factor in the work since. 

Then in November the MacKenzies came back 

for three weeks at Central Hainsville, and one 

week at Lr. Hainsville. During the meetings at 

Central Hainsville one young lady was reclaimed 

and a number requested prayer, having seen their 

need of sanctification. Several families coven- 

anted to erect family altars in their homes. 

The week of meetings at Lr. Hainsville was 

crowned with success from the very first service 

on Sunday morning. There wasn’t a barren altar 

during the week, and we closed with eleven souls 

seeking pardon or purity, making twenty-two 

seekers that last week. We pray that each one 

will go on steadily with God. We shall do our 

best to encourage them. 

Brother MacKenzie is a real good evangelist, 

and preaches the truth under the anointing of the 

Spirit. Their music and singing are enjoyed by 
all who hear them. We expect to have them again 

in the spring the Lord willing. I can recommend 
him fully to any of our churches wanting a Spirit- 
filled Gospel worker. 

Yours for Holiness, 

J. A. and Mrs. Owens. 

The King’s Highway 

FROM OLD TOWN, ME. 

Dear Highway Readers: 

We wish to report from the work at Old 

Town. Since last writing there has been a 

steady increase in attendance in all phases of 
the work: Sunday School, young people’s ser- 
vices, = prayer meetings and missionary 
meetings. 

We were privileged to have Rev. H. R. Inger- 
soll and DeVerne Mullen with us for a revival 
campaign. It was a very profitable meeting. 
A good number were at the altar, and people 
are still talking about the meeting. We believe 
it was the turning point for good in the lives 
of people. 
We are planning a great watchnight service 

to begin at 8.30, and we are believing God for 
victories in the future. Remember us in 
prayer. 
Wishing you all a very happy Christmas and 

a prosperous New Year. 

Yours in His love, 

H. O. McGeorge. 

JUDSON SANDERS ACCOMPANIES 
REV. A. MARKS 

Judson Sanders has returned home from a 
trip in the Maritimes with Rev Alexander 
Marks, Blind Evangelist for the American 
Board of Missions to the Jews. During this 
time, from Sept. 3 to Oct. 20, the places visited 
were: Clarks Harbour, Yarmouth, Bear River, 
Lockport, Truro, New Glasgow, Sydney, Hali- 
fax, in Nova Scotia, and Chipman, Saint John, 
Hartland, Victoria Corner and Campbellton, 
in New Brunswick. Judson said goodbye to 
Mr. Marks at Victoria Corner, who then pro- 
ceeded to Campbellton, and then to Montreal 
and New York. Fine meetings were enjoyed, 
and there were good crowds. Parts of this trip 
were through very beautiful scenery, at a very 
lovely time of year, and the nearly completed 
Canso Causeway and Halifax-Dartmouth 
Bridge were observed with interest. 

"MOMENTS OF MEDITATION” FROM CJCH 
HALIFAX, N. S. 

Rev. Ralph Hobson is conducting a weekly 
broadcast, “Moments of Meditation,” from 
radio station CJCH, Halifax, N. S., 920 Kilo- 
cycles, each Saturday at 7.45 a.m. 

MORNING DEVOTIONS BROADCAST 
FROM CFNB, FREDERICTON, N. B. 

8.30 - 9.00 A. M. 

Rev. G. R. Symonds, 10th of each month. 
Rev. H. S. Wilson—19th of each month, 
Rev. B,C Cochrane 27th of each month, 
tev. J. A. Owens, 30th of each month, 

H. R. INGERSOLL’S SLATE 

Dec. 16 - 19—Sussex, N. B. 
Jan. 9 - 30 Hartland, N. B. 
Feb. 6 - 27—]Jonesport, Me. 
Mar. 6 - 20—North Head, N. B. 
Mar. 22 - April 3—Black’s Harbour, N. B. 
April 10 - 24—Perth, N. B. 
May 1 - 15—Home Missions. 
May 31 - June 12—Gordonsville, N. B. 
June 14 - 26—Killams Mills, N. B. 

DeVERNE MULLEN’'S SLATE 

Dec. 29 - Jan 2—Moncton, N. B. 
Jan. 4 - 9—Wood Harbour, N. S. 

Jan. 11 - 23—Grand Harbour, N. B. 
Jan. 25 - 30—Hartland, N. B. 

Feb. 2 - 13—Nazarene Church, Somerville, 

Mass. 

Feb. 15 27—Nazarene Church, Norwood, 
on EM Sess 

March 6 - 20—Marysville, N. B. 
March 23 - April 3 — Nazarene Church, 

Plattsburg, N. Y. 
April 5 - 17—Nazarene Church, Melrose, 

Mass. (Tentative). 
April 24 - May 15—Home Missions. 

May 17 - 29— Nazarene Church, Fairfield, 
Maine. 

May 31 - June 12—Nazarene Church, Ban- 
gor, Maine. 

July 5 - 17—Wesleyan Methodist 

Westchezy, N. Y. 
July 28 - Aug. 7—Church of Christ in Chris- 

: tian Union Camp, Lily Lake, 
N2Y. 

Aug. 11 - 21—Interdenominational 

Richland, N. Y. 

Aug. 29 - Sept. 4—Pefferdale Institute Camp 

Pefferlaw, Ont. 
Sept. 14 - 25—Nazarene Church, Waltham, 

Camp, 

Camp, 

Mass. 
Sept. 27 - Oct. 9—Nazarene Church, Haver- 

ill, Mass. 

Oct. 19 - 30-—Nazarene First Church, Roch- 
ester, NIsY! 

Nov. 2 - 13—Pilgrim Holiness Church, Sar- 
nia, Ontario. 

Nov. 20 -27—St. Clare Nazarene, Toronto, 
: Ont. 

Nov. 30 - Dec. 11-—Nazarene Church» Aub- 
urn, Maine. 

PAUL MULLEN'S SLATE 

December 29th - January 2nd, 1955—Monc- 
ton, N. B. 

January 9th - 30th-—-Hartland, N. B. 
February 6th - 27th—Jonesport, Maine. 
March 6th - 20th—Marysville, N. B. 
March 23rd - April 3rd—Plattsburg, N. Y. 
April 10th - 24th—Perth, N. B. 

ANOTHER APPEAL FOR BETHANY 
We understand that Bethany Bible 

College is urgently in need of budget 
payments. With half of the church 
year gone less than a quarter of the 
year's budget has been sent in by the 
churches. The result is unpaid workers 
and unpaid bills. Pastors and friends, 
we can help remedy this embarrassing 
situation. Let us send something to 
Bethany immediately to help lift this 
burden. “God loveth a cheerful giver.” 
Let us cheerfully give to Bethany in 
time for Christmas. —E. W. T. 

We know what we ought to do with Jesus 
Christ. We ought to crown Him King in our 
lives, in our home, in all that we are and do. 
It is the place of supremacy that belongs to 
Him who loved us and gave himself for us.— 
Wm. T. McElroy. 

“Praise smooths the way to Heaven, and 
opens the pearly gates to one eternal Thanks- 
giving Day.” 

“He who does not desire the highest state 
of grace does not desire any.” 


